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I.  Charging a Fee for Lost Keys
Last spring Operations Council discussed charging a fee for lost keys.  The Council asked Police Services to come back with a recommendation.  Ryan Huddleston reported that the recommended charge is $25 per key, but most lost keys are master keys.  There have also been lost card keys.  Ryan and Jose Oliveira believe the fee should be $20.  Metal keys and card keys cost about the same.  Frank Hernandez asked what the other campuses charge.  Ryan reported that DVC now charges $5 per key but is considering raising the fee.  LMC is talking about it, but currently doesn’t charge a fee.  Ryan said the minimum would be $10 to cover Vidal’s time and the cost of the key.  

Terence Elliott said some employees don’t know what keys they have.  Darlene doesn’t think managers should be charged because many of her custodians’ keys break.  Ryan clarified this fee would only be for lost keys, not broken keys.
Ryan thinks there should also be a police report done when a key is lost.  Terence thinks if someone loses a key more than once they shouldn’t be issued any more keys.  Ryan said a police report will be a way to track if someone has lost a key more than once.  

Carol thought a person shouldn’t be charged if their keys are stolen and there is evidence that they were stolen.  She thought this should be written into the policy.  Everyone agreed, but there must be an accompanying police report stating that the keys were stolen.

The issue of part-time faculty not knowing if they will be returning was raised.  Darlene suggested that all part-time faculty turn in their keys at the end of each semester.  After discussion, it was agreed that the charge for lost keys would be $10.        
Plans of Action
1. The charge should be $10 for lost keys and a police report made for each lost key.
2. If keys are stolen and there is a police report there will be no charge to replace the stolen key.  There will be no charge for broken keys.

3. However, it was determined that there is already a Police Services form and that they charge $5 per lost key.  Thus lost key fee is under review by Police Services and President Williams.
II.  Possible Procedures for Required Police Presence at Campus Events
Ryan said there are some campus events that don’t require a police presence, such as most performances at the Knox Center.  Other events, such as athletic events, controversial events, should have a police presence.  If money is collected there should be a police presence.  Ryan said a police officer is on duty when there is a performance in the Knox Center, and they periodically check.  Darlene said the division dean should make decisions about the Knox Center.  If money is collected, then perhaps a dedicated police presence is needed at the event, not just an on-duty officer periodically checking on it.  Ryan clarified that performances and events occurring during normal business hours do automatically have a police presence.  Much of this discussion is about an evening event and if it needs a dedicated police presence.  

Police and custodial services must pay overtime to cover college events.  Police charge a fee to cover costs for non-college events that need police presence. 

Plans of Action
1. Non-college events with monetary transactions should be charged for police services.
2. The Business Office will determine a fee and inform the parties of the fee.

3. College events will be handled on a case-by-case basis.  
III.  Non-CCC People Taking Recycling Materials
Ryan said that non-students can be restricted from coming on campus, and if they return they can be arrested.  Everyone felt this was extreme.  The police haven’t had problems with people removing cans, although it does cause problems for Darlene and the custodial staff.  After discussion, it was the consensus that stopping people from removing recycling materials from containers is not realistic.  
Plan of Action 
1. This will be discussed at the next Sustainability Committee meeting when the MCHS students can draft a plan.
IV.  Other    
A.  Lights on Late at Night in the LA-Bldg.
Bruce King reported that lights are seen on late at night in the faculty offices in the LA-Bldg. and he asked if the custodians and/or the police could turn them off when they see them on.  Darlene said a memo should be sent to those leaving their office light on.  Terence said they are automatic lights that come on when someone enters the room.  Bruce said automatic lights should go off after seven minutes.     

Plan of Action 

1. Bruce will check the automatic lights on the ground floor of the LA-Bldg. to make sure they are set to go off after seven minutes.
The meeting adjourned at 9:55 a.m.
Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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